
 

 

 

St. Mark the Evangelist 
695 Smithson Avenue 

Lawrence Park,  Erie, Pennsylvania 16511 
Phone: 814-899-3000    Fax: 814-899-5212 

The Catholic Community 
of 

St. Mark  and  Mount Calvary Parishes 

Mount Calvary 
2022 East Lake Road 

Erie, Pennsylvania 16511 
Phone: 814-454-0061    Fax: 814-454-7177 

Mailing Address for Both Parishes: 695 Smithson Ave   Erie, PA 16511 
 website: www.stmarkmtcalvary.church      

Mass Schedule  
 

Saturday  
4:00 pm at Mount Calvary 

 

Sunday  
8:30 am at Mount Calvary 

10:30 am at St. Mark 
 

Mondays & Fridays  12:10 pm at Mount Calvary 
Tuesdays & Thursdays  12:10 pm at St. Mark 

 

Confessions: Saturdays 3:00 pm at Mount Calvary 

Seventh Sunday 
  of Easter             

May 28, 2017     



 

 

Prayerline:  Carol (899-6207)  jperrotto@roadrunner.com  

Altar Aide (SM):  Kathy Lewis 

Hospital Visitors:   Hamot  Robert Titko  
  St. Vincent   Gloria Ferritto 

Office Hours: 
 Mon. - Fri. 8:00 am - 3:00 pm 
Bulletin Deadline: 
 Tuesday Afternoon 
To contact us: 

Pastor:   Rev. Mark Hoffman, ext. 11  
father.hoffman@smmc.church 

Deacon:  James Moss 

Office Manager:  Patti Doss, ext. 10 
 pdoss@smmc.church  

Office Support & Religious Ed. 6-12:   
 Pat Marshall, ext.12 
 pmarshall@smmc.church 

Maintenance:  Kathy Crotty,  ext.13 
  kcrotty@smmc.church   

Religious Ed. K-5 & Youth Minister:   
 Geri Hadlock, ext. 17 
 ghadlock@smmc.church  

Music Director:   
 Maripat Grant,  ext. 14 
 mgrant@smmc.church 

THE WEEK AHEAD     
May  29 - June 4 

Monday  May 29 MEMORIAL DAY 
  9:00 am Mass at Mount Calvary 
Tuesday  May 30 SCC 10:00 am & 7:30 pm (SM) 
  Legion of Mary 11:30 (SM) 
  SM/MC Finance Council 11:30 - Hilbert Hall 
  12:10 pm Mass at St. Mark 
  Brownies (SM) 
Wednesday May 31 EHCA 10:00 Hilbert Hall 
  Choir Practice 6:30 pm (SM) 
  Girl Scouts Room #5 (SM) 
Thursday June 1 12:10 pm Mass at St. Mark 
  Knights of Columbus Rooms 1 & 2 (SM) 
Friday June 2 FIRST FRIDAY 
  Adoration 11:00 am at Mount Calvary 
  12:10 pm Mass at Mount Calvary 
  EMMAUS Cakes (SM) 
Saturday June 3 Girl Scouts Mother/Daughter Breakfast (SM) 
  3:00 Confessions at Mount Calvary 
  4:00 pm Mass at Mount Calvary 
Sunday  June 4 8:30 am Mass at Mount Calvary 
  10:30 Mass at St. Mark 

The Catholic Community of St. Mark & Mount Calvary Parishes 

WEEKDAY MASS INTENTIONS:  
Mon.   May 29 Easter Weekday 
 9:00 am (MC) Ed Adkins -  Ron & Cindy Bielanin 
Tues.   May 30 Easter Weekday 

 12:10 pm (SM) John Krisch -  Agnes & Family 
Wed.   May 31 Feast of the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

   NO MASS 
Thurs. June 1 Memorial of St. Justin, MARTYR 
 12:10 pm (SM) 60th Anniversary of Edward & Rina Hoffman -  Sons 

Fri. June 2 Easter Weekday 

  12:10 pm (MC) Florence Bablak -  Czerwinski Family 

Time of 
Liturgy 

Intention Altar Servers Lector 
Ministers of  

Holy Communion 
Ushers 

4:00 p.m. 

June 3 

MC 

For the Living & 
Deceased Members of  

St. Mark &  
Mount Calvary Parishes 

 
79th Anniversary of the 

Founding of St. Mark 
Parish 

Jared 
Anderson 

Judy 
Gloystein 

Ann Ellison 

Theresa Feyas 

Peggy Irons 

John Kaus 

Karen Anderson 

Joe & Liz  Gordon 

Dottie Wagner 

Cheryl LaBoda 

8:30 a.m. 

June 4 

MC 

Doris Chilcott 
 

Bill & Jane Chilcott 

Need 2 
Volunteers 

Carrie 
Egnosak 

Carmel Campanelli 

Judy Dymski 

Megan Duda 

Connie Farabaugh 

Joe Kohler 

Joe & Sue Guianen 

Kathy Jackson 

Nancy Mack 

10:30 a.m. 

June 4 

SM 

Virginia Linse 
 

Martha Rosettsky 

Maikayla 

Fisher 

Phoenix 
Thomas 

Noreen 
Brown 

Dorothy Pamula 

Michael Jaskiewicz 

Loretta Nesselhauf 

Joann Collins 

Jim Crotty 
(C) Tim Gunter 

Ed Peszel 
Jeff Pierce 

Paul McGranor 
Need 1 Volunteer 

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP –  May 20/21, 2017 
 

Offertory collection: 
 St. Mark: $3,934.00 Mount Calvary: $1,123.00 
 

Mass Attendance: 
 4:00  112 8:30  85 10:30 210 
 

CSA Update: Goal Pledged Paid  
 Saint Mark: $41,919.00 51,885.00 31,060.00
 Mount Calvary: $20,494.00 13,260.00 7,765.00 

 

Thank you to all who give of their time, talent, and treasure to 
support St. Mark and Mount Calvary Parishes. 

St. Mark’s Sanctuary Light burns this Week 

          In Loving Memory of 

Margaret  Bell 

Kathy & Chuck Lewis 

Readings for the week  

May 29 - June 4 

Mon. Acts of the Apostles 19:1-8; John 16:29-33  

Tues. Acts of the Apostles 20:17-27; John 17:1-11a 

Wed.  Zephaniah 3:14-18a or Romans 12:9-16 ; Luke 1:39-56 

Thurs. Acts of the Apostles 22:30,23:6-11; John 17:20-26 

Fri. Acts of the Apostles 25:13b-21; John 21:15-19 

Sat.      Acts of the Apostles 28:16-20,30-31; John 21:20-25 

Sun. Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11; 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7,12-13; John 20:19-23 

Thought for the week…   òI think we too are the people who, on the one hand, want to listen to Jesus, but on the other hand, at 
times, like to find a stick to beat others with, to condemn others. And Jesus has this message for us: mercy. I think ñ and I say 
it with humility ñ that this is the Lord's most powerful message: mercy. ó                          Pope Francis 

Liturgy for June 3/4 (Solemnity of Pentecost ) 

http://www.azquotes.com/author/11414-Pope_John_Paul_II


 

 

(please circle which parish)  ST MARK the EVANGELIST / MOUNT CALVARY  PARISHIONER  REGISTRATION FORM     

 Family Name:  ______________________________________________________  email: ___________________________                                                                          

 Address_______________________________________________  City/Zip: ________________   Phone:  ______________  
Please Check:  □New Registration □Change of Address  □Change of Telephone Number  □Change e-mail  □Moving out of Parish  □Want Envelopes 

Place in offertory basket, give to an usher, or send to church office. 

Dear Families, 

I would like to begin by thanking the many members 
of our two parishes who have been so kind as to 
remember my parents in their prayers over the past 
few weeks.  My dad was discharged from the 

hospital last Tuesday, and is feeling much better. 

I also want to express my thanks to the parish families who submitted their 
input towards forming a more permanent weekend Mass schedule.  All the 
input forms have been collected and passed on to an independent consultant 
who will collate and synthesize the data.  They will then make a 
recommendation to me.  Please be patient -- these things do take time.  My 
hope is to begin a new schedule by July 1st if at all possible. 

Finally – I need to address something that I don’t really like to address – 
rumors.   Sometimes, when people feel strongly about something, they enter 
into discussions with others and cause a chain reaction of 
conversations.  Often, these speculative conversations take on a life of their 
own and suddenly one person’s issue becomes a “fact.”  The easiest way I 
can say it is this:  Unless you hear something from me in a formal 
presentation such as a letter or address at church, please do not place any 
credence in the rumor.   With the changing of pastors, partnering of parishes, 
and the mantra “we do not like change”, people’s fears have taken on a life of 
their own.  Here are the REAL facts: 
1.   Mt. Calvary and St. Mark Parishes are partnered – not merged. 
2.   With that said, know that we are mandated by the bishop to share / 

collaborate in our respective parish ministries, especially those which are 
not established or lack participants.  As Mass times have been adjusted 
over the past few months, some ministers would like to minister where 
they attend Mass.  It just makes sense to welcome people and not angrily 
wring our hands as neighbors from the other parish assist at Mass or in 
parish life. 

3.   I am actively working on forming a new Pastoral Council as per the 
bishop’s guidelines.  However, it takes time and prudent discernment to 
select the right people for this important advisory council to the pastor.  I 
truly appreciate healthy and honest discussion and discernment involving 
parish visioning – which is the task of the Pastoral Council.   The council 
is actually the Pastor’s council which guides him with their support and 
wisdom– it is not a “House of Representatives” for parishioners.  Recall 
my criteria for membership on this advisory council:   (a) That the person 
love the Lord with all their heart;  (b) That the person is passionate about 
their Catholic Faith and actively lives the sacramental life of the 
Church;  and (c)  That the person is on board with the Pastoral Planning 
process and embraces our partnership with wisdom and prudence.  I am 
not dragging my feet with this council, rather I need to consider every 
name submitted to me and weight those names prudently.  I look forward 
to appointing a really good council in the near future. 

So friends, please remember that what we are doing is important enough to 
not listen to voices of anger, dissention, and aggression.  Listen rather to the 
words of our Holy Father, Pope Francis as he advises:  “I think we too are 
the people who, on the one hand, want to listen to Jesus, but on the 
other hand, at times, like to find a stick to beat others.  And Jesus has 
this message for us:  mercy.   I think --- and I say it with humility – that 
this is the Lord’s most powerful message:  Mercy!”  And I as your pastor 
ask you to add one more important virtue:  Trust. 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
Father Mark 

Needed:   Minister of Church Linens:  Mt. Calvary Parish is in 
need of a parishioner to volunteer to launder the linens at Mount 
Calvary Parish.  The ministry is one of those rich and quiet, “behind 
the scenes” ministry which may be done every couple of weeks.  It 
entails picking up soiled altar linens after Mass, laundering / ironing, 
then returning the linens.  They will also care for altar cloths to be 
used for the altar.   Father will instruct you on procedures.   To 
volunteer, please contact Father Hoffman after Mass or by calling 

the parish office at 899-3000 as soon as possible. 

Memorial Day Mass:  All are invited to join together to celebrate Mass on 
Memorial Day, Monday, May 29th at 9am at Mount Calvary Church.    This 

will be the only Mass offered on that day. 

Weekday Masses:  With the civil holiday and First Friday, please note that 
the times of daily Masses has been adjusted a bit.   Of special note--- it 
seems as if the 12:10pm hour works out for many parishioners and 
guests.  We have been getting anywhere from 25 to 35 people for daily 
Mass at that time.  What a joy!   Please encourage others to discover this 

graced opportunity. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament -- THIS Friday: This Friday, June 2 
our parishes will hold our monthly time of Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament.   The Eucharist will be exposed from 11am to 12noon at Mt. 
Calvary Church, followed by the 12:10pm Mass.   Won't you take 
advantage of this wonderful opportunity to talk to Jesus -- person to 

person?  Please encourage others, especially your children and friends. 

Couples celebrating 25, 50, 60 or more years of marriage invited to 
event:  Diocesan anniversary celebrations for couples celebrating 25, 50, 
60 or more years of marriage in 2017 will be held at two locations in the 
Diocese of Erie this summer: 

· St. Leo Magnus, Ridgway — Sunday, Aug. 6, at 2 p.m. 
· St. Jude the Apostle, Erie — Sunday, Aug. 13, at 2 p.m. 

If you would like to attend, please inform our parish office and we will pass 
on the information to the Diocese. 

 Happy Birthday  

May 29:  John Bradley, Bethany Catalana, Corynne Williamson 
May 30:  Eli Dombrowski, Nathan Klein 

May 31:  Richard Bonniger, Richard Matlak 
June 1:  Corey Hickey, Lou Schneggenburger, Jim Smith, Ethan Taraski 

June 2:  Patsy Abele, Michael Abt, Stephen Hiles, Adam Krahe, 
Karen Shrum 

June 3:  Lynnea Bidwell, Andrea Crotty, Sara Podbielski, Rita Urbaniak 
June 4:  Joshua Bradley, Joan Klein, Patience Kroto, Dan Sanford, 

Suzane Selleny, Becca Wargo, Ginger Yonko 
 

Happy Anniversary  

May 29: Peter & Colleen Gomolekoff, Craig & Heidi Noyes 
June 1: Gary & Kari Seymour 
June 2: Doug & Julie Abele 

June 4: Rich & Debbie Miller 

Our prayers and sympathy to the Krahe family on 
the death of Melinda’s brother, Richard Skeel. 
May Richard rest in God’s eternal peace.  



 

 

Baptisms: It is our policy to celebrate the Sacrament of Baptism 
with the parish community at any of the weekend liturgies.  
Parents are requested to attend a class prior to the baby’s 
baptism.  Godparents are encouraged to attend. Please contact 
the office to make arrangements. 

Marriages: Diocesan Common Policy requests six months 
advance notification of the priest and attendance at Pre-Cana 
Instructions or Engagement Encounter.  Please contact the 
office to make arrangements. 

Anointing of the Sick: Anytime.  A person need not be dying, but 
simply sick from a serious illness or even weak due to old age.  
Those wishing to be anointed, please contact the office. 

Communion to the Sick: For visits and/or Communion calls to the 
sick, shut-ins and those confined to hospitals, please notify the 
rectory. 

Parish Membership: Please fill out the form found inside this 
bulletin and we will mail you a registration form. All those who 
are out of high school should register individually. Parish 

SMALL CHRISTIAN COMMUNITIES  
      SCC’s meet: 

¶ SUNDAYS Time TBA  

¶ MONDAYS AT 7 PM  

¶ TUESDAYS AT 10 AM & 7:30 PM 

¶ THURSDAYS AT 7 PM  

For information about a particular group contact: 
Sunday   (Time TBA) Sandy Jordan 899-0984 
Monday  (7 pm) - Joe Kohler 897-9502 
Tuesday  (10 am) - Elaine Brady 899-3667 
 (7:30 pm) - Greg & Ann Badach 899-5698   
Thursday (7 pm) - Geri Hadlock 323-4188   

SAINT MARK / MOUNT CALVARY CARING NOTES 
If you know someone who could benefit from this ministry please call the 

office at 899-3000 or  e-mail their name and address to 
stmarks@stmarkslp.org.       

     

Cecil Ortallono Annette & Dave Hale    Judy Kaliszewski 
4594 North Woods Dr. 1106 Boyer Road      2849 Morehouse Rd 
Erie, PA 16511 Erie, PA 16511      Erie, PA  16509 
 

Earl Brieger Msgr. Richard Stack   Sr. Mary Kay McNelis 
Walnut Creek Rm 306 St. Mary’s Room 3325   Sisters of St. Joseph 
4850 Zuck Road 607 East 26th Street   5031 W. Ridge Rd 
Erie, PA   16506 Erie, PA  16504   Erie, PA 16505 
 

Annie Bool         Florence Whipple 
322 Washington Place Apt. #301        Saint Mary’s East Room 115 
Erie,  PA 16505         607 East 26th Street Erie, PA  16504 
 

Kathy Spiegel    Ann DePlatchett 
908 Raspberry St    Saint Mary’s East 3311     
Erie, PA  16502    607 East 26th Street Erie,  PA 16504 

Mary Ann Catherine        Martha Patrick    
Sarah Reed Senior Living  Room #57B   Twinbrook Rm. S3-C 
227 West 22nd Street Erie 16502  3805 Field St. Erie 16511 
 

Eric Smith (son of Denny & Janet )  1235 West Gore Rd  Erie, PA   16509  

Family Perspective:  As Jesus appointed apostles, he also appoints 
parents to represent Him in the family; “make disciples of your 
children, baptizing and teaching them all I have taught you. Don’t 
worry, I am with you always.”   

Marriage Moments:    Memorial Day. To serve country, spouse, or God is to 
give your life because of your love. Dying for a good cause is a great sacrifice, 
but sacrificing time and spending energy in the service of your beloved counts 
too. Serve your spouse in an unexpected way today.   

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER: As Pope Francis emphasizes 
the importance of marriage and family, why not take this opportunity to 
enrich your marriage and family life by attending a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Weekend? The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 
will be held June 23-25, 2017 Early registration is advisable as space is 
limited. Registration and Information can be found by visiting: 
www.yourmarriageisworthit.org.  
NOVA:  NOVA is a one-day marriage preparation program for couples free 
to remarry in the Catholic Church. Topics include adjustments, blending 
families, legal issues and others. Contact the Family Life Office at 814 824-
1261 or by email at: familylife@erieRCD.org to register. Offered only a few 
times per year, the next NOVA is scheduled for Saturday, June 24, 2017.  

Tim Weir from Liturgical Publications (LPI) will be coming soon 
to The Catholic Community of St Mark and Mt Calvary Parishes 
to help the church family establish the first-ever bulletin for both 
parishes that is available for local advertisers. 

Tim is specifically looking for parishioners of these 2 parishes who own or run 
a business that would benefit from appearing weekly in front of all of you that 
are part of our faith community. 
He will be here the week of June 5th, and will be available in the church office 
at 695 Smithson Avenue and can be reached at the church at 814-899-3000, 
or by cell and email at:(716) 602-4588, tweir@4lpi.com. 

Diocese of Erie NCYC Pilgrimage  
November 16-19,  2017  
 Indianapolis, Indiana  

Experience the Universal Catholic Church like 
never before! Travel with your diocesan family 
to join 27,000 other Catholic high school teens 
for an experience of a lifetime at the National 
Catholic Youth Conference!  

Contact Person for your Parish: Geri Hadlock 
Participants: Teens in Grades 9-12 in Fall 2017  

Phone: 899-3000   Registration Deadline: July 1, 2017  
E-mail: ghadlock@stmarkslp.org 

Cost: $500 but the Diocese is covering $200 so your cost is $300 
The cost for this trip includes round trip bus fare, hotel, some meals and a t-shirt.  
National Catholic Youth Conference (NCYC) is held biannually in Indianapolis. 
Check out www.ncyc.info for more on the National Catholic Youth Conference.  

Parent Student Information Meeting  
June 4th, at 11:30 am in St. Mark Social Hall  

MISSION COLLECTION – On June 10-11, 2017, Mr. Florian Smith, 
representing the Assumption Sisters of Nairobi ASN), will speak at our 
Masses. He will be making an appeal, on behalf of the Assumption Sisters, to 
contribute to the ongoing work of the Sisters in Nairobi Kenya. Mr. Smith is a  
lay person who has worked closely with the ASN in Nairobi for many years. 
The mission of the ASN is to educate the disenfranchised, the poorest of the 
poor, especially women, in Africa, from a primary school level through 
secondary school. Only recently have the Sisters begun the enormous project 
of starting a university which takes these secondary graduates and educates 
them to obtain a Bachelor of Science Degree in Nursing. Further advanced 
degrees are planned as money and buildings become available. Please be 
generous in your consideration of this mission appeal. 

Saturday June 3 
10:00 -  2:00 

St. James School Parking Lot 

 
Benefits our Youth Mission Trip 


